
 
 
 

 

Panasonic Corporation of North America 
Two Riverfront Plaza, Newark, NJ 07102-5490 

Tel/Fax: 201-348-7760 / Ben.Botros@us.panasonic.com 
 
 

Ben Botros, Manager – Regulatory & Compliance 
Panasonic Corporation of North America 
 

Declaration Letter 
December 4, 2020 

MSBD-20-F004 
Federal Communications Commission 
Authorization and Standards Division 
7435 Oakland Mills Road 
Columbia, MD 21046 USA 
 
Subject: Class II Permissive Change Application for Panasonic Single Modular Model WW18A  
                     under FCC ID: ACJ9TGWW18A / Certified Under FCC Parts 22H, 24E, 27, 90 and 96 
          For Installation within Panasonic Personal Computer Model CF-33 (mk2 series) 
 
To whom it may concern: 
 
We declare the following regarding FCC ID: ACJ9TGWW18A 
 
 
1. MPR is permanently implemented for all channel BWs, modulations, frequency bands and RB sizes. 
2. A-MPR was disabled for all SAR test samples for SAR testing purposes only. 
3. We confirm the specific MPR targets and tolerances shown in the SAR Report. 
4. When the laptop Mode is applied in LTE Band B48 of ACJ9TGWW18A, 3GPP MPR is set tolerances shown in 
the SAR Report. (All configuration of QPSK set to MPR=0) 
5. When the Tablet mode and Convertible mode are applied in LTE Band B48 of ACJ9TGWW18A, all RB 
Configuration of 3GPP MPR is set to 0. 
 
Should you have any questions or comments concerning the above, please contact the undersigned. 
 
Thank you for your attention in this matter. 
 
 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Ben Botros 
Manager – Regulatory and Compliance 
Panasonic Corporation of North America 
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